
Deer Lake Association Membership Meeting 

March 14
th

 2011, 7:00 PM 

Bohannon Huston, Jefferson and Masthead, NE, Albuq. NM 

Board Members Attending 

President Lloyd Wood           X  __   

Vice-President Scott Fitzgerald   ______     

Secretary Marty Langeler          X      

Treasurer John Bailey           X       

Member-at large Larry Wiles           X           

 

Call To Order:  Lloyd Wood called to order at 7:06 

Adjourned at:    

 

Agenda: 

 

1.  Introduction of members present .     
   

2.  Approval of Minutes from Oct 2010 meeting: 

 

Nadine Biknel  -    moved to accept the minutes as presented. 

Betty Robertson -     gave a second.  Motion passed on a voice vote. 

 

3. Game and Fish Guest Speaker: 

  

Game and Fish wardens, Ross Morgan and Shawn Carrell came and discussed new regulations for 

ATV use and left handouts.  We met Shawn for the first time and learned that he lives in Cuba and 

will be patrolling the Deer Lake area.  OHV (off Hwy Vehicles) all need to be registered in this state 

or your state of residence.  Non- resident permits are available for visitors from out of state.  Lots of 

new rules and regulations were furnished in the handouts. You can visit www.B4uRide.com for 

further information regarding proper use of your ATV, side by side, or snow mobile. The new 

regulations will call for a 10 mile an hour speed limit within all of Deer Lake.  The fines range from 

$71.00 to $450.00 .  You can call 1-800-366-4868 to report violations.  Watch for new signs within 

the wilderness regarding proper use of your OHV and please drive safe.   

 

Shawn asked that you please bring in all of your bird feeders and other food sources so we don’t 

draw in the bears this year.  The bears are already out and Game and Fish will issue citations if you 

do not remove your bird feeders.   

 

Dave Robertson asked about riding on the side of the paved roads in order to get to a trail or forest 

road.  This is ok if you are as far over to the right and not in the main traffic roads.  Stay off the 

paved roads if it is at all possible but you will not receive a ticket if you are all the way over to the 

right. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

http://www.b4uride.com/


4. Elections for three positions – Larry Wiles, John Bailey an Lloyd Wood: 

 

Larry Wiles has retired his position on the board. 

 Nominations: 

a.  Dave Robertson  

b.  Lloyd Wood  

c. John Bailey 

Motion was made to accept the nominations by -John Calvert 

a second was made by -Betty Robertson 

       

5.   Treasurer’s Report –  

 

John Bailey presented the full fiscal year 2010 report.  85% of lots have paid their dues for 2010.   

Dave Robertson asked if it might be time to revisit shopping the Association Insurance which will be 

coming due in September.  The board  agreed to get various bids before we proceed. 

 

Motion to accept the treasurer’s report made by – John Calvert 

Second was made by – Jim Hines 

  

 

6. Lake/fishing report – 

 

Dave Robertson informed the membership that fish prices will go up slightly this year as well as the 

delivery.  We have decided that we will purchase smaller to mid size fish to save money.  The mil-foil 

weeds need to be addressed and we are currently pricing the proper chemical treatments. We still have 

chemicals on hand for the moss reduction.  We manually removed a large amount of mil-foil at the end 

of the fall and we will see if the areas we cleared have wintered well.   It was suggested that we change 

the color of the license and to have the regs/limits on the back.  Watch the next news letter and the web 

site for upcoming lake clean up days and lake treatment days. 

 

7.  History book report  -  

 

Sara Money has agreed to put together a “History of Deer Lake” booklet.  She has asked for information 

that anyone might have which they would like to contribute to the book.  She can be contacted  at 

Saramoney2000@yahoo.com.  We have received several historical pamphlets and continue to receive 

information on the history.  Any information or assistance in this matter would be greatly appreciated and 

please feel free to contact Sara. 

 

8.  Defensible Space Maintenance-   

 

Cedar Valley will be setting up a program where they will come in and due a tune up on your property if 

your property was cleared before.  Call Mike Bradshaw for more information 505-402-5106.   This is a 

work in progress right now.   

 

9.  New Business: 

 

Larry Wiles offered License Plates and Stickers. 

 

 

 

mailto:Saramoney2000@yahoo.com


Motion to adjourn – Nadine Bicknel 

Second by –  Ed Gibson 

 

  


